
BRUSH CLEAN-UP
ICE STORM 2025

The County and our partner municipalities are offering the following 
storm clean-up supports for our residents.

Tip: Sort debris into smaller and larger brush piles. Crews will collect what 
they can now, and return later for larger branches and limbs.

Thank you for your continued patience, as this may take months to 
clean up completely.

•	 Fees waived for brush drop-off at Simcoe County Waste sites until 
the end of May 2025.

•	 This is fastest way to remove debris.
•	 Private brush debris contractors are not charged unless the 

material is clearly unrelated to the storm. Root balls will incur a 
charge, as they require additional processing.

•	 For a full list of County waste drop-off facilities, including 
temporary sites, visit simcoe.ca/waste.

•	 Regular leaf and yard waste trucks are currently collecting smaller 
brush piles only in the hardest-hit areas of the County.

•	 These trucks can only collect branches/limbs up to 2 m in length 
and 10 cm in diameter and we ask that piles be manageable for one 
person to clear.

•	 Bundling of brush is not required, but it’s preferred as it will help us 
help our communities faster.

•	 The County, with our municipalities, is procuring additional 
resources to collect and process larger brush debris.

•	 Larger limbs can be left at a safe distance from the curb and will be 
collected and processed in time.

Free brush drop-off extended to the end of May 2025

curbside collection updates

collecting larger brush, branches & limbs

PLease visit simcoe.ca/icestorm,  
download the simcoe county collects app, or contact  
the service simcoe contact centre at 1-800-263-3199


